
 

 
 

January 2023 Prayer Letter 
           

          Church Update: 

 
                                                              December activities: 

 

 
      Christmas in Burkina: 

 
 

  
Prayer Requests: 

- Pray for our church plant, Victory Baptist Church of Zinguedesse 
- Pray for all those who received tracks at our Christmas campaign 

- Pray for the youth group of our church plant 

The church is moving along nicely, 

compared to a year ago our church has 

more than doubled in average attendance 

as well as made great strides in the spiritual 

maturity of many of the members.  Our 

desire is to officially organize the church 

plant before the end of 2023.   

Christmas is an incredibly busy 

time for us here in Africa.  Aside from all 

the activities at the church on Christmas 

day, we hosted and feed around 90 

people at our house.  In Burkina Faso, 

Christmas is traditionally celebrated by 

going from house to house and visiting 

and eating with friends and family.  This 

year we rented a bus to bring in our 

church members who wanted to visit our 

house and eat together.  It took a couple 

of trips to bring everyone but we had a 

great time celebrating Christmas with our 

church family.   

December was packed full of activities 

for our church.  We held a Kids Christmas 

Evangelism campaign where we had over 400 

kids come to hear the gospel, play games, and 

get a Christmas present.  In each Christmas 

present, there was an invitation to our church 

that they were asked to give to their parents and 

a gospel tract.   

 We also had a teen outing where we 

took the teens of our church to gather with 

others and held the “Who will go” conference 

where they were encouraged to give their life to 

serve the Lord.  We had a great time with the 

team games, teaching, and fellowship.  


